SHREWTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Shrewton Parish Council Held at the Methodist Hall on Wednesday 1st August 2018 at 7.15 p.m.

Present: Councillors

Richard Harris (Chairman), John Berry (Vice Chairman), Roy Flint, Dave Hassett, Darren Henry (also Unitary member), Ron Lock, Den Parrett and Anne Woodman.

In attendance: Parish Clerk Nikki Spreadbury-Clews and one member of the public.

Public Participation

Member of the public asked if Shrewton Parish Council had been consulted on the closure of the Byways around Stonehenge. Members were aware some had been closed, the Clerk was asked to find out further information for the September meeting, when members would decide on any course of action.

Meeting commenced at 7.28pm

- 18/75 Acceptance of apologies for absence. Resolved: None
- **18/76** Report from Unitary Authority Member. Cllr Henry had nothing to report.
- **18/77 Minutes.** The minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 4th July 2018 were approved as a true record and signed by the chairman.
- **18/78 Dispensations and Declarations of interest. Resolved:** Cllr Henry declared an interest in planning application 18/05671/FUL.
- **18/79 Update from July Meeting.** Clerk reported a response had been received from Rights of Way regarding the signage on Byway 7, reported in February, and that it would be done when they can. A response from the landowners regarding hedging on SHRE17 had been received and they would cut the hedge back further if required.

18/80 Councillors reports received:

- a) Chairman. Cllr Harris's report attached.
- b) Flood Warden. Cllr Parrett reported he had used the flood sign at Rollestone earlier in July. Written to Environment agency regarding the reeds to be cut back in order that the drain can be cleared and also regarding clearance of the fallen tree at Lower Backway, as the nesting Moorhens had moved on.
- c) Parish Steward (PS). Cllr Parrett reported the Parish steward had been very busy and had done all the jobs requested, including filling pot holes, weed spraying, cutting back vegetation and clearing gullies.
- d) Military Liaison. Cllr Henry reported the military had received complaints regarding the military ignoring road signage, please continue to report. Concerns were raised by members that no acknowledgment of logging complaints was ever received, Cllr Henry will feed this back. Cllr Henry continues to work with Cllr Wright from Durrington regarding Communities Together Scheme.
- **e)** Youth Club. Cllr Henry reported youth club now on summer break. Previous youth leader will return in September.
- **f) Recreation ground.** Cllr Berry reported the village hall ceiling tiles have been replaced, a new kitchen fitted and plans are being discussed for changes to the internal layout.

- **g)** Winter weather. Cllr Flint confirmed salt bins are to be filled and has contacted Amesbury Council and will be contacting Winterbourne Stoke to discuss snow plan.
- h) World Heritage Site meeting. Cllr Lock had attended an extra WHS meeting where the A303 supplementary consultation was discussed, the consultation runs until 14 August and members of the public are encouraged to complete the consultation at www.highways.gov.uk/A303stonehenge/consultation

The changes are:

- To remove the previously proposed link between Byways 11 and 12 in the Stonehenge World Heritage Site
- To widen the green bridge proposed near the existing Longbarrow roundabout
- To move the proposed modification of the Rollestone crossroads junction.
- **18/81 Update from Traffic working group:** Cllr Harris's report attached.

18/82 Substantive Bid for CATG. Discussions continue between Cllr Hassett and Wiltshire Council, he is going to request a meeting to discuss all possibilities for London Road.

18/83 Planning Applications Discussed:

(Please note: in planning matters the Parish Council acts as consultee of the Principal Authority, the Principal Authority being the deciding Body)

Ref 18/05671/FUL

Demolition of dilapidated sheds (B1/2) and change of use to residential with the erection of a terrace of three cottages and associated site works. The Yard Salisbury Road Shrewton SP3 4EQ.

Cllr Flint proposed supporting the application, however concerns were raised over the access from the development onto the road and consideration should be given to this and amendments made where possible, seconded Cllr Parrett, voting unanimous in favour, with Cllr Henry being ineligible to vote.

18/84 Planning Decisions noted:

Ref 18/03830/FUL Formation of access in curtilage wall of former Orchard to Elston Lane.

& 18/04184/LBC Shrewton House, Elston Lane, Shrewton. SP3 4HJ. Refuse.

Ref 18/04615/PNCOU Notification of Prior Approval under Class Q – Change of Use of an Agricultural

Building to Function as One Dwelling house (use Class C3) and Associated Operational Development. Barn at Fleming Farm, Shrewton, Salisbury SP3 4ER.

Prior approval granted.

18/85 The George. Residents have expressed concerns over the continuous disturbance of late night noise and aggravation from the numerous persons staying at The George. The Clerk will report to Environmental Protection at Wiltshire Council. Residents should report instances as and when they occur direct to Environmental Protection 0300 456 0107 or environmentalhealth@wiltshire.gov.uk

18/86 Public Transport. Cllrs Harris, Henry and Lock met with the public transport officer from Wiltshire Council to discuss possible bus services in Shrewton. It is not currently commercially viable for the bus company to run services through Shrewton and not viable for Wiltshire Council to subsidise one. Currently the Connect2Wiltshire TAXIBUZZ service is underutilised, to use this service please call 01985 212213. The Parish Council will promote further and will prepare and carry out a survey to Shrewton residents on Public Transport requirements.

18/87 Dog noise nuisance. Members discussed and as it is not known whose dog(s) are making the noise, no further action will be taken.

18/88 Accounts for Payment

Interest

It was resolved that the following cheques be approved Cllr Lock proposed, seconded by Cllr Parrett, voting unanimous in favour.

Clerks Salary July 2018	Cheque 001111	£447.24
HMRC PAYE July 2018	Cheque 001112	£15.40
Amesbury Printing Company Ltd	Cheque 001113	£112.80
Receipts		

18/89 Approval and signing-off of Parish Accounts for 31st July 2018. As previously circulated, ClIr Lock had checked and agreed the accounts from 1st April to 31st July. The Clerk went through the expenditure to date compared to the budget, no concerns were raised and reported Lloyds Bank balances as at 31st July 2018 were: -

£2.09

Treasurers account £1,232.66

Business Bank Account £54,412.67

£55,645.33

Cllr Lock proposed acceptance of the accounts, seconded Cllr Woodman, voting unanimous in favour. The Chairman and the RFO signed the accounts.

18/90 Welcome to Shrewton Sign. Members discussed where the sign would be placed and what permissions would be required. Cllr Hassett will ask when he meets with Wiltshire Council highways.

18/91 Internal Audit. Clerk reported there are no further updates.

18/92 Inspection of Assets. Further to Cllr Flints report in July he will varnish the seat at Bus shelter and Cllr Parrett will repair the notice board both at Hindes Meadow.

18/93 Flower Show. Cllr Berry reported it was a successful event despite several gazebos being blown away and was very well attended.

18/94 Correspondence received. Clerk reminded members English Heritage are inviting anyone who is 100 years old to a special event in October to celebrate the 100-year anniversary of the gifting of Stonehenge to the nation. The Clerk has been in correspondence with a resident regarding a SID on the Salisbury Road, one will be placed there when possible. Email forwarded 24 July from Community Housing Project Manager regarding Community Led Housing, members to consider and discuss at September's meeting. The Clerk had forwarded an email she was copied into from Winterbourne Stoke to Wiltshire Council Highways regarding parking on the Salisbury Road (B3083) before it joins Rollestone Road, members discussed this at the July meeting and letters are about to go to residents and notices on Notice Boards, the Clerk was asked to write to the Clerk at Winterbourne Stoke advising the matter is in hand.

18/95 Standing agenda items:

- a) **Highways and Byways.** Unfinished white lining on London Road, Clerk to write to WC. Damaged railings opposite Furlong Way, Clerk to obtain costings for repair. Arrow missing on Bus stop sign opposite Furlong Way, Clerk has chased WC.
- **b)** Village maintenance. Concerns had been raised over a large Sycamore tree reducing light to property and concerns over the root structure, Clerk to establish whose responsibility.

18/96 Meetings to consider attending: -

- Invitation to Larkhill 22nd August
- CATG Monday 3rd September

18/97 Date of next meeting. The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 5 th September 2018 at 7.15pm.
The meeting closed at 9.38pm
Approved by the Council as a true record
SignedChairman Date Attachments: Reports from Chairman, Traffic Working Group Reports are on the Website www.shrewton.com or available from the Clerk on request.